

The PRIDE Music Association Minutes of the Board

TUESDAY, December 1, 2022

I. Call to Order:

President Morgan Smith called to order the Executive Board meeting of The PRIDE Music Association at 6:30pm on December 1, 2022.

II. Roll Call

The following persons were present:

Members Present: Morgan Smith (President), Diane Barley (V.P. 1), Sarah Bailey (V.P. 2), Keith Bodiford (V.P. 3), Katie Bodiford(V.P. 3), Michael Wildman (Sponsorship Chair), Dorothea Kurdziel (Secretary), Austin Waits (Assistant Band Director), Matt Weaver (Director)

Absent: Ginger Smith (Treasurer), Clay Massey (Parliamentarian)

Quorum Achieved: Yes

III. Treasurer's Report

The President provided financial statements for the organization. The checking account balance as of today is \$13,700.00 and \$12,423.00 in savings. We still owe 10 percent of our sales to SSHS. This in turn is moved to the school band account. The Jot form is needed to know what to give the students for their portion of the Coke sales.

Action: Sarah Bailey made a motion to accept the financial statements as read. Keith Bodiford seconded the motion, which **passed** by unanimous vote.

- **IV. President**-No report
- **V. 1**st **Vice President-**The remainder drinks and candy from concessions were sold to Southside's Athletic Foundation.
- **VI. 2**nd **Vice President-** The uniform room will be cleaned and organized once all parades are completed. Uniforms will be dry cleaned.
- VII. 3rd Vice President- Fundraising Committee-We are searching for fundraising ideas. The 5k is cancelled due to Jeff Barnes being unable to chair it. We are looking for a backup. Joan Coker will be contacted to ask for help/advice. A fish fry on or about March 10, 2023. Road block in the spring, and a t-shirt sale.
- VIII. Sponsorship Chair-no report
 - **IX. Old Business** The trailer wrap is on hold awaiting the picture. DOT did not approve for us to take it on the bridge. We will have to take it at the landing with the bridge in the background.
 - X. Band Director-Matt Weaver:
 - -Sousaphones, we have 10 silver, 2 gold. We can overhaul and repair for \$2,900, Painted silver for \$500.00, and the bell plated silver \$200. This would be nice to have completed by next fall. This would be \$3,600 per horn.

- -Uniforms- Design options were shown. These were given to the uniform company to see what our future cost would be for uniforms.
- -Grant writer needed?
- -Budget committee needed?
- -Symphonic band camp paid by PMA? Est.\$2,000. This is February 4, 2023. All are still in agreement to fund this event.
- -We need more trophy shelfs built.
- -Old donated uniforms shadow boxed.
- -We are applying for Macy's for 2024. The seniors may have a separate trip if we are selected.
- -Covid Relief money given to every school system, but none was allocated to our band programs. A wish list was made to know our needs and wants.
- -We need to start planning the awards banquet. If possible, keep it a separate event with an upgrade.

Next Meeting:

The next Executive Board meeting of The PRIDE Music Association will be January 17, 2023.

XI. Adjournment:

The Chair closed the meeting at 6:57p.m.

Approval:

These minutes were reviewed and voted upon for approval by The PRIDE Music Association Executive Board.

Morgan Smith, President	Date
Dorothea Kurdziel, Secretary	 Date